
Georgia Polygraph Association 
Minutes of Meeting January 14, 2025 

GSP Headquarters 

887 Patrol Rd., Forsyth, GA 31029 

Prepared by Lt. T. Vande Zande 

 

I. Call to order 

 
Members were welcomed and meeting was called to order by President James Hayes. Minutes from the 

October meeting were presented and approved.  

 

 II. Members and Guests in attendance 

 
James Hayes  Ken Adamczyk  Gilbert Guthrie  Diana Hayes   

Jack Joiner  Keith Woodford Linda Howard  James Buckner   

James Medler  Darwin Malone  Todd Vande Zande Russell Hayes 

Steve Duncan  Nathan Sprague  Andre Futch  Joshua Alford 

Maria Montezuma Joel Montezuma Eugene Howard  Charles Sullenger   

Aaron Evrard  Lindsey Smith  James Brower  Lauren Goza  

David Peebles  Donnie Peacock  Andrea Sykes 

 

III. Secretary Report 

 

Nothing to report. 

 

IV.  Treasurer Report 

 

The Treasury Report was presented by James Buckner. Total costs for the 2024 Tri-State Conference came 

in at $10581.80. The Treasurers Report was submitted and approved (Motion-Joel Montezuma, 2nd Steve 

Duncan). 

 

V.  Old Business 

 

Membership offered their opinions on the venue for the Tri-State Conference. For the most part, the venue 

was reviewed favorably. The costs for the event was within projected expenses. The new website is up and 

running. Please take a moment to check and ensure that all of your information is accurate. The membership 

voted unanimously in favor of amending the by-laws to restructure the Training position as a position 

included in the executive board with full voting rights. The Audit Committee is reviewing the financial 

documents for the association and will report at the next meeting.   

 

VI. New Business 

 

Elections were held to fill the board positions. All of the members holding board positions were re-elected 

to those same positions for 2025. Josh Alford was added as a board member and will serve as the Training 

Coordinator. Suggestions for future training are welcomed and encouraged. The next GPA meeting, March 

11, will be held in Statesboro. More information to follow. The South Carolina Association of Polygraph 

Examiners will be hosting the Tri-State Conference in 2025. The dates are November 4-6. The venue will 

be in Mt. Pleasant S.C. More information to follow. The Tennessee Polygraph Association will he holding 

their meeting March 17-20, in Pigeon Forge Tennessee.  

 

VII. VIII. Adjournment 

 

There being no other business the meeting was adjourned. 

 



 

Continuing education training was conducted by Josh Alford, covering Polygraph Test Data Analysis. 


